
 

PRAYER LIST 
Louis Anderson   Donna Askew        Rose Baker 
Bob Ballinger   Betty Bass        Carroll Bass 
Donald Bass   Lee Bass     Gabe Bassett 
William Bateman   James Baugham       Wanda Boze 
Ken Bunch   Jason Carlton   Clark Castelloe 
Carlton Dail   John Dail       John Delano 
Raquel DeSousa   Nick Dickson       Frank Evans 
Kenny Fairchild   Caroline Farmer                         Kevin Ferguson 
Ben Gartman   Zach Gilliam     Eddie Greene 
Kam Hall   Sally Hare     Laura Harkins 
Ron Hessler   Delores Howell      Judy Hughes 
Minnie Hughes   Henry & Peggy Hurdle   Candy Jackson 
Danny & JoAnn James  James Jordan                          Art Lane 
Ri Lane    Roddy Leary                  Robert Lewis 
Phil Long   Hayley Maness                 Joey McAlduff 
Pamela McIntryre  Eddie McNair                Frances Merritt 
Kristy Mizelle   Ray Newby        David Nixon 
Earl Nixon   Julia Nixon      April Bass Nordstrom 
Lynn Ober            Mary Julia Parrish            Kathleen Paysse 
Carla Potts             Monica and Austin Rollins           Anna Mae Sager 
Art Slaughter   Lynn Smith      Vonnie Smith 
Monica Taylor & Family                Michelle Stanley     Murray Tynch 
Sylvia Tynch   Jimmy & Carolyn Ward                 Melody White 
Claire Wright           Marilyn Wright          Gilbert Colon Family 
Lester Ray Copeland Family  Western NC & FL (hurricanes)  
Music Minister Search Committee  
 

Hospitals, Nursing Homes & Homebound Members   
Chowan River Nursing & Rehab:  Nola Jean Bass 
Edenton Prime Time:  Mildred Boyce, Frances Byrum 
The Landings of Albemarle:  Sherlon Layton, Jean Leary, Nancy Noble 
Winslow House:  Melva Eddy, Audrey Leary 
Homebound:  Dianne Bass, Johnny Gosser, Clara Peele, Joanne White 
 

On-going Concerns 
Mary Ellen Boyce  Jim & Bunny Brock     Neil Chesson 
Rita White Ellis   Fenton Eure            Howard Goodwin 
Terry Lamb   Edsel Lassiter         John Mixon 
Ann Peterson   David Sawyer      Devin Siveny 
Arlene Spear   Julie Spivey            Wanda Strickland 
Murray Tynch   Jacob Ullom   Bobby Williams 
Israel    Our Armed Forces       Our Country 
Our Leaders   Our Church 

 

 
 

Ladies Ornament Exchange  
Saturday, December 7th from 4 - 6 PM 

in the Special Function Room 
 

ALL ladies are invited—daughters,  
granddaughters, sisters included!  Please 
bring a quality ornament (wrapped) for 
each lady attending and your favorite  
treat to share!  Sign-up sheets are in the 
Vestibule, Connecting Corridor, and  
Senior Adult Sunday School Building.  
Please sign up if you plan to attend! 

Ben Monds 
(career in Farming) 

353 Yellow Hammer Road 
Tyner, NC  27980 

   Children’s Choirs - We are so excited to lead the children in  
   another Christmas program!  Last year was such a blessing,  
   and we expect the same with this one! 
      This year, we’ll be celebrating “Christmas in the Airport!”   
   We ask that children wear Christmas attire/colors for the  
   program.  This can be comfortable clothing, as the scene for  
   our program is in an airport. 

     The Christmas program will be on December 8th at 6 PM in the Sanctuary.  
We will practice every Sunday night leading up to the program from 5:45 - 
7 PM.  On November 3rd and 10th, we will meet in the Gym.  On November 
17th and 24th, we will meet in the Sanctuary.  Dress Rehearsal will be on 
Saturday, December 7th from 10 - 11:30 AM in the Sanctuary.  It is very  
important for children who are participating to attend every practice, as we have 
a limited amount of time.         ~ Laura & Chelsea 

Chase Bateman Memorial Blood Drive 
Tuesday, November 19th 

1:00 - 6:00 PM in the Multi-Purpose Building 
 

Why do you donate blood?  Most people will say, 
“It’s the right thing to do!”  But the big  
question is, “Why do you NOT donate?”  We can 
think of plenty of excuses—-“I have to work.”  “I 
just don’t have time.”  This is a good one:  “I’m 
scared of needles.”  No matter whether your  
excuse is legit or not, you can help.  Tell people 
about our Blood Drive.  Let them know that blood is urgently needed.  If you 
can’t give, bring a friend who can.  Each unit of blood can save up to 3 lives.  
You can VOLUNTEER!  Many just need a friendly face to talk to while they  
wait to donate blood.  Those of you who are brave and courageous, visit  
redcrossblood.org and enter RHBC for your appointment.  If you’re nervous,  
let us know and we’ll be with you every step of the way! 
 

Rhonda Bass (252-337-5766) 

 

 
 

Sunday, November 24th 
at the 11 AM Worship Service 

Harvest Day Offering 

 

The Baptist Men’s Breakfast this month will be on  
Sunday, November 17th at 7:30 AM in the Special  

Function Room.  Gentlemen, please join us for  
good food, fellowship, and devotion!  

The 2025 Deacon Election will be on Sunday, November 24th 
following the Morning Worship Service.  You will have the opportunity 
to vote for 5 new Deacons to serve.  Sample ballots will be placed in 
the bulletin for 2 weeks, beginning next Sunday.  Start prayerfully 
considering who you will select. 

Temporary Address:  Frances O. Merritt 
    405 East Ferrell Street 
    South Hill, VA  23970 

            It’s that time of year to pack a shoebox for  
     Operation Christmas Child!  This ministry helps  
     reach children all around the world in the name of  
     Jesus.  Shoeboxes and labels are available in  
     the vestibule.  Contact Meredith Tynch or  
     Michelle Tynch for any questions.  Help us take  
     the Gospel to the ends of the earth!   
            Our Church-wide Packing Party will be on   
     Sunday, November 17th at 6 PM.  Everyone will  
     meet in the Gym that evening. 

At October’s Deacons Meeting, it was decided that RHBC will begin collecting 
Bibles for those in western NC who lost everything as a result of Hurricane  
Helene.  Most of us have several Bibles, some of which we are not using, so  
why not share one or two of them with someone who no longer has one?  
Please bring Bibles (new or used are acceptable)  
to the Foyer in the Multi-Purpose Building from now 
through November 17th.  Pastor Matt has a Pastor 
friend in western NC who will distribute them to those 
who would like one.  For more information or  
questions, contact Phil Smith, Deacon Chair. 

Upcoming Senior Adults Event - On Tuesday, November 
12th, those who signed up and paid for their ticket to the Ozark 
Jubilee at Roanoke Island Festival Park in Manteo will enjoy a 
special tribute to Veterans and a Christmas Show featuring 
Branson’s top entertainers, including Comedian and World 
Class Fiddler, Doofus Doolittle.  The 2-hour show starts at  
11 AM, so the bus will depart from the Church at 9 AM.  We  
will stop for lunch together afterwards. 

 

Sunday, December 1st 
@ 6 PM in the Sanctuary 

(sponsored by Creative Ministries) 
 

Memorials and Honorariums for the 
Christmas “Lights of Love” will be  

available at this service. SERVICE 

http://redcrossblood.org/


This Week at RHBC . . .  
 

Sunday, November 3  
9:45 AM - Sunday School for all ages 
11 AM - Worship 
Following Worship - Special Function 
 Room Reserved for event 
4:30 PM - Handbell Choir Practice 
5 PM - Children’s & Youth Bible Drill 
5:45 PM - Children’s Choir Practice - Gym 
6 PM - Sundays @ SIX 
 

Monday & Tuesday, November 4 & 5 
NC Baptists Annual Meeting, Greensboro 
(Pastors & Messengers attending) 
 

Monday, November 4 
7 PM - Senior Adult Committee Meeting - 
 at the home of Betty Bass 
 

Tuesday, November 5 
NO Young at Heart Adult Bible Study 
 

Wednesday, November 6 
6:45 PM - VSM - Youth Suite 
7 PM - Adult Prayer Meeting - Sanctuary, 
 Mission Friends - M.P. Bldg.,  
 GA’s & RA;s going to Dollar  
 General for OCC shopping 
8 PM - Choir Practice 
 

November 8 - 15  
Pastor Trey on vacation 
 

November 8 & 9 
Multi-Purpose Building Reserved 
(Partners in Chris Sunday School Class) 
  

Next Week . . .  
 

Sunday, November 10 
9:45 AM - Sunday School for all ages 
11 AM - Worship 
4:30 PM - Handbell Choir Practice 
5 PM - Children’s & Youth Bible Drill 
5:45 PM - Children’s Choir Practice - Gym 
6 PM - Sundays @ SIX 
 

Monday, November 11 - Veterans Day 
10 AM & 3 PM - Pure Milk Bible Study - 
 Conference Room 
10:30 AM - Audrey Gordan Circle - Senior 
 Adult Building 
7 PM - Inabelle Coleman Circle - Special 
 Function Room;  Zona Whiteman 
 Circle with Lisa Evans 

MORNING WORSHIP - 11 AM 
NOVEMBER 3, 2024 

 

Prelude 
 

Welcome & Announcements           Rev. Matt Dupuy 
 

Hymns                     Congregation 
 “Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing”  Hymn # 11 
 “All Hail the Power of Jesus’ Name”  Hymn # 16 

 

Offertory Prayer               Deacon 
 

Presenting Our Tithes & Offerings 
(Children in Grades K - 5 dismissed for Children’s Church) 

 

Special Music          Mr. Sammy Morris 
 

Message                  Rev. Matt Dupuy 
Text:  John 4: 1 - 15 
Title:  Living Water 

 

Prayer              Rev. Matt Dupuy 
 

Invitation       Congregation 
 “The Savior Is Waiting”   Hymn # 483 
 

Closing Prayer             Rev. Matt Dupuy 

 
EVENING WORSHIP - 6 PM 

 

(Sundays @ SIX) 
 

Adults - Sanctuary 
 

Youth - Youth Suite 
 

Children - Gym 

Deacon Team of the Week 
 

This Week (11/3/24-11/9/24): 
Ted Peele, Oscar White, 

Adam Bunch 
 

Next Week (11/10/24-11/16/24): 
Chris Turner, Steve Evans, 

Bill Smith 
 

November Deacon Greeters  
 

Senior Adult SS Building: 
Wayne Bunch 

 

Sanctuary Main: 
Ellis Tynch 

 

Connecting Corridor: 
Donald Bass 

 

Multi-Purpose Main Entrance:  
Danny Lewis 

 

 
 
 

November Ushers: 
 

Billy Elliott, Jasper Evans, 
Danny Lewis, Phil Smith, 
Gail Boyd, Joshua White 

    

November Offering Team: 
 

Danny Lewis (Chair),  
Donald Bass, Wayne Bunch, 
Carroll Evans, Keith Nixon, 

Oscar White 
 

Nov. Counting Committee:   
 

Ed & Judy Hughes,  
Leon Hemmings, 

Keith Rollins 

Week of 10/27/24 
 

Sunday School:  150 
Morning Worship:  231 
Evening Worship:  101 

Church Conference:  51 
 

Rocky Hock Baptist Church 
113 Rocky Hock Church Road, Edenton, NC  27932 

Phone:  252-221-4133 FAX:  252-221-2139 

Church Office Hours:  Monday - Friday, 8:00 AM - 5:00 PM   

(Closed for Lunch from 12:00 Noon - 1:00 PM) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The mission of Rocky Hock Baptist Church is  
to magnify Christ and make disciples of all people. 

 

                            
    
              

 
www.rhbce.org 

 

Rev. Matt Dupuy, Senior Pastor           252-221-1220 (office) 
mdupuy@rhbce.org        252-326-0362 (cell) 
 

Rev. Trey Rogers, Pastor of Youth & Children          252-221-1222 (office) 
trogers@rhbce.org        706-994-2652 (cell) 
 

Mr. Steve Evans, Acting Music Director      252-333-8567 (cell) 
 

Mr. Phil Smith, Chairman of Deacons      252-337-5024 (cell) 
 

Mrs. Linda B. Bunch, Administrative Assistant                             
lbunch@rhbce.org        252-221-4133 (office) 
 

Mrs. Mary Alice Riddick, Organist           Mrs. Donna Peele, Pianist 
Mrs. Mary Jo Bass, Treasurer    Mr. Trey Bass, Security 
Ms. Deborah Long, Custodian        Mrs. Doris Tynch, Custodian 

 

The flowers at the altar today are given in loving memory of  
Frances Tynch by Stanley Sr., Stan Jr., Sam, Charlene, and families. 

Congratulations to Hunter & Sarah Bass on the birth of their  
daughter, Ella Huntleigh Bass, on Tuesday, October 29, 2024.  May 

God bless them as they raise Ella in the faith of our Lord Jesus 
Christ.  Proud grandparents are Neal & Felisa Bass.  Proud great-

grandparents are Gertrude Harrell and Carroll & Frances Bass.   

mailto:lbunch@rockyhockbaptistchurch.org

